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Dear Parents/Carers,

[image: ]As we near the end of 2024, I am delighted to reflect on what has been an exceptional year for St Edward’s Academy. Guided by our ethos, ‘Life in all its fullness’, our community continues to achieve great things academically, socially, and in service to others.  St Edward’s, as always, is a lovely place to be, 

This year, we celebrated a remarkable 77.2% Basics at 4+ in the Summer GCSE exams.  You will see in the nationally published school performance tables that we continue to maintain our position as the top mixed non-selective secondary school in Havering.  This is a testament to the dedication of our students, the hard work of our staff, and the invaluable support of our families. It has been inspiring to see how our HOPE values—Humanity, Optimism, Perseverance, and Excellence—have shaped not only these achievements, but also the culture of kindness, determination, and aspiration that runs through everything we do.

As a school family, we also take great pride in the achievements of our wider community. A special congratulations goes to St Edward’s Church of England VA Primary School for their recent Outstanding Ofsted judgement. This is a phenomenal accomplishment and a reflection of the exceptional leadership of their Headteacher, Chris Speller, a former St Edward’s Academy student, and their Deputy Headteacher, Joy Sajuwa, who serves as the Chair of our Local Governing Body. It is a privilege to share this connection and our joint 314 years of history.  I hope our community will join me in congratulating Chris and Joy and all of the staff and students at St Edward’s Primary School.  This excellent outcome serves as a reminder of the powerful impact our ethos and community can have on shaping lives so that our children can truly live ‘Life in all its fullness’.  

This term, our festive activities brought us together to celebrate the message of hope and renewal that Christmas offers. As we take time to rest and reflect over the festive period, I encourage everyone to consider how we can continue to live lives of compassion, camaraderie, and purpose in the year ahead.

[image: ]Looking forward to 2024, we remain steadfast in our mission to support every student in achieving their full potential and embracing the fullness of life in all its dimensions. Thank you for your continued partnership in making St Edward’s Academy such a vibrant and successful community.

Wishing you and your families a joyful, peaceful, and blessed Christmas.

With warm regards and every blessing,

Jodie Hassan
Executive Headteacher

 Life in all its Fullness




***************************************************************************
[image: ]~ Message from Tim Coulson – CEO Unity Schools Partnership ~
Staff, students and Parents/Carers at St Edward’s Academy

In 2018, Unity Schools Partnership was proud to be asked that St Edward’s Academy join the trust. This was at a difficult time for the school and over the next couple of years the school was much less popular than had traditionally been the case. As we approach 2025, the school is one of the highest performing schools in the trust, is also one of the best schools in Havering and is so oversubscribed that not all who apply to the school can be admitted.

2024 has been another excellent year for the school and we thank particularly the staff who work relentlessly in the interests of the students. We are proud of all students at the school, who unfailingly are seen as great ambassadors for the school. We are very grateful to parents for their support not only for their children but for the school too.

Very best wishes to you and all your families at this Christmas time. May ‘Life in all its fullness’ continue in 2025  to be mark of the school.

***************************************************************************
[image: ]~ Message for Year 7 from Ms Ewenson ~ 

Dear Year 7,
As we approach the end of your first term at St Edwards, I wanted to take a moment to reflect on the incredible journey we've had so far. It has been an absolute pleasure getting to know each of you and watching you settle so beautifully into the St Edward’s family.

I’ve been so impressed to see you thriving, not just in the classroom with your hard work and enthusiasm for learning, but also on the playground, where your kindness and teamwork shine through, and in the many extracurricular activities that so many of you have embraced. You’re showing that you truly embody the spirit of St Edward’s.

One of the highlights for me this term was our trip to the Natural History Museum. It was a joy to explore, learn, and experience the wonder of that incredible place alongside you all. Your curiosity and behaviour on the trip made me immensely proud.

It has also been wonderful to reward so many of you with Bronze Badges already this year. Each badge is a testament to your effort, dedication, and positive contributions. I’m so proud to be guiding you through the beginning of your journey here at St Edward’s, and I can’t wait to see what more you achieve as we move forward together.

Thank you for making this term so rewarding, and for being such a brilliant and inspiring group of students. I wish you all a very merry Christmas and I look forward to a happy new year full of achievement, joy and togetherness. 

See you in 2025! 
***************************************************************************


***************************************************************************
~Message for Year 8 from Mr James ~
[image: ]Dear Year 8
So here we are at last, the Christmas holiday!
You have worked incredibly hard this year and deserve to rest. I sincerely hope that, during this break, you enjoy yourselves and manage to chill out, as well as spend quality time with family and friends. However, do please find some time to complete any homework set, and read through your books just to help keep things fresh in the memory.
[bookmark: _Hlk121997959]I totally believe in your tremendous potential and know that you all have the ability to succeed. I am sincerely proud to have every single one of you in my Year group, and I continue to believe you will achieve great things next year and beyond. Here is to a bright future.
Enjoy your holiday, relax and come back safe.
Merry Christmas and very best wishes for 2025!
**************************************************************************
~ Message for Year 9 from Ms Anim ~[image: ]
What a term it has been. Well done for settling in wonderfully into the new academic year. It is clear there has been a display of maturity from you all in some capacity.  
 
Your recent trip to the West Ham Stadium sparked conversations about careers you wish to venture into- which was good to see and hear. When you return in January, you will begin the next stage of learning which will involve conversations about your GCSE options. During the Christmas holiday, I strongly encourage you to rest, however, I also want you to think about your short-term goals for the rest of the academic year. Whether it is to join an extra-curricular club, excel in future compound assessments, continue to strive towards excellence, or all, please remember, we are here to support you. Have a wonderful Christmas and remember the reason for the season. 

[image: ]~ Message for Year 10 from Ms Holt ~

Dear Year 10,

As we approach the end of this year, I want to take a moment to recognise how far you've come. Year 10 has been a time of adjustment, growth, and learning - not just in the classroom, but also in your journey towards becoming responsible young adults. 

I want to congratulate those Year 10's who have demonstrated outstanding commitment to extra-curricular activities this year. The high attendance at interventions has been impressive, the incredible success in winning the debate competition, and the outstanding participation in the model UN, has made me proud to be your Head of Learning. 

[bookmark: _Hlk185422798]***************************************************************************



***************************************************************************
However, as we move into 2025, it is time to raise your game. Next year is crucial for laying the foundation for your future success, whether that's in your GCSEs, career aspirations, or personal development. The expectation will rise, and it is important that we all take the next step in working harder, staying focused and demonstrating the maturity needed to handle the challenges ahead. 

Thank you for your hard work and for contributing to the Year 10 community with your unique talent and energy. Let’s keep this momentum going into 2025, a year full of possibilities and growth. 

Christmas is a great time to reflect, rest and recharge, spending quality moments with family and friends. Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Stay safe, have fun and come back refreshed and ready to shine

 ***************************************************************************
~ Message for Year 11 from Ms Da Costa ~

Dear Year 11,

[image: ]As we approach the end of our first term, I am immensely proud of the commitment I am seeing towards your academic studies. It has been heart-warming to see so many of you taking advantage of the extra subject interventions on offer, be it at lunchtime, after school, or via the online tuition and Master Classes. Every minute spent on revision really does count!

You have all been given your revision packs and your timetable for the final Mock exams that begin as soon as you return to school on Tuesday 7th January 2025. This Christmas break requires perseverance, and determination as you must all spend time preparing for these exams during this two-week break.

Of course, you do need to take some time to relax.  I wish you all a peaceful and Joyous Christmas with your family and friends.  Let's remember to support each other and show your kindness and humanity to those who need it.

I look forward to seeing you all again in January.  Stay motivated and you will succeed!

           ***************************************************************************

[image: ]~ Message for Year 12 and Year 13 - Mr Hinds ~ 
Well done to the Year 12 cohort for settling into life at St Edward's Academy Sixth Form. With the incorporation of Apple Technology, Uplearn, assessments, careers related visits from Lloyd's Bank and let us not forget the wonderful contributions to the school that were made during the Black History Month talent show- I couldn't have been prouder of you in that moment and how we have come together to shape our sixth form.

***************************************************************************



***************************************************************************
Now, we pivot and focus on your upcoming mock exams in January. Get your rest, but do not lose any steam and continue to do yourselves justice. 

Year 13, credit must be given to you for making it through a tough first term. Mock exams, predicted grades, UCAS applications and the consistent grind that comes with realising your potential. At this crucial juncture, it's essential to strike the balance between productivity and recovery in order to come back ready for the new term.

I have seen growth in you all, both as a Form Tutor and Head of Learning, the sixth form team will ensure that you continue to live "life in all its fullness" as you enter your future pathways.

Catch you all in January, ready to do it all again in 2025


[bookmark: _Hlk172711675][image: ]**************************************************************************
~ IN THE NEWS! ~
~ Year 8 and 9 Netball ~ Ms Ewenson ~

A great start to the new year for St Edward’s netball teams! 

Hornchurch High came to us for a friendly match where the girls showed huge improvements from last year! We look forward to getting more games booked in.


~ Year 7 Gideon’s Assembly ~ Ms Ewenson ~

[image: ]Last week, we were delighted to welcome Roger Grange, who joined us to deliver a special Gideon Bible assembly. The session was a truly memorable experience, filled with engaging stories, thought-provoking messages, and meaningful moments of reflection.

Our students were a credit to the school, demonstrating exemplary behaviour throughout. They listened attentively, asked thoughtful questions, and showed genuine interest in Mr Grange’s stories and the lessons he shared.

At the end of the assembly, each student was gifted their own Gideon Bible—a gesture that was warmly received and appreciated. It was a wonderful opportunity for students to explore new perspectives and deepen their understanding.


************************************************************************




************************************************************************

~ Year 7 Natural History Museum Trip ~ Ms Ewenson ~

[image: ]Last week, our Year 7 students embarked on their first whole-year trip, marking a milestone in their school journey. The day was filled with excitement, discovery, and camaraderie as students explored new environments and engaged in hands-on learning.

We were incredibly proud of how well our students represented the school. Their excellent behaviour and respectful demeanour did not go unnoticed, as members of the public took the time to compliment them on their manners and conduct.
[image: ]
Not only did our students impress with their behaviour, but they also showcased their curiosity and eagerness to learn. From thoughtful questions to insightful observations, Year 7 demonstrated their inquisitive nature throughout the trip, making the most of every opportunity to expand their understanding.

It was a fantastic day for everyone involved, and we are already looking forward to planning the next adventure. Well done Year 7 — you’ve set the bar high for future trips! 



~ Mind of the Student Workshop - Ms Ewenson ~

[image: ]Year 7 took part in the Mind of the Student workshop, an interactive session focused on mental health and well-being. Natalie and Alesha, our fantastic facilitators, guided students through engaging discussions on key topics such as anxiety, the impact of social media, and practical coping techniques for managing challenges.

Our students were enthusiastic participants, eagerly answering questions, sharing their experiences, and showing a thoughtful and supportive attitude throughout the workshop. Their openness and willingness to engage made the session a meaningful and impactful experience for everyone involved.

We’re incredibly grateful to Natalie and Alesha for delivering such an insightful workshop and look forward to welcoming them back for more sessions in the future. Supporting mental health is a vital part of our school community, and this workshop was a fantastic step in that direction.


***************************************************************************


***************************************************************************
~ Bowling Competition - Ms Ewenson ~

[image: ]Our Year 7 and Year 8 bowling teams recently competed in the East London Secondary Ten Pin Panathlon Challenge, and what an incredible day it was! We entered three enthusiastic teams, who all showcased their skills and had a fantastic time enjoying the spirit of friendly competition.

[image: ]Out of the 15 teams that participated, one of our teams delivered an outstanding performance, securing second place—an achievement we are incredibly proud of!

Beyond the scores, the day was all about teamwork, camaraderie, and having fun, and our students embodied this perfectly. We couldn’t be prouder of the effort and enthusiasm shown by everyone who took part.

Congratulations to all the players for their fantastic efforts. We can’t wait to roll into the next challenge!

~ BTEC Sport - Year 12 - Physiotherapy Masterclass ~ Mr Field

[image: ]Year 12 were treated to a Physiotherapy masterclass by Mike Galsworthy, lead practitioner at 5/Five Physio in Shenfield. Mike shared his journey into physiotherapy, how 5/Five Physio was formed and how our students could forge their own path into physiotherapy as a career. He also shared an insight into his day-to-day role as a lead practitioner and the different paths a budding physiotherapist could go down such as ICU, cardiovascular, neuro and MSK (musculoskeletal). 

Mike also led a whistle stop tour of common injuries and how they can be treated in a section which links firmly to one of our teaching units - Functional Anatomy. Our students were blown away by the level of detail Mike went into and left the classroom feeling inspired!

[image: ]~ GCSE Year 10 Drama Trip – Miss Portway ~
[image: ]
On Monday 7th October our Year 10 drama group went to Queens Theatre to watch ‘The Turn of the Screw’ as part of their preparation for Component 3. 
The group took part in a Directors Talk before watching the production, which allowed them to fully understand the context of the show. 
The production showed the students a range of interesting technical elements that they will be able to write about in their upcoming exam.

[bookmark: _Hlk185428113]**************************************************************************

**************************************************************************
~ Speak Up & Queens Theatre Tour – Ms Allen ~ 

This term our students in Year 7 and 9 who are involved in the National Theatre Speak Up project had two visits to the Queen's Theatre.  The first was a backstage tour where they got to see all the parts of the theatre normally hidden to the audience.  This included seeing the lighting and sound desk and learning how they operate, the huge props store underneath the stage, costumes, rehearsal rooms and the most exciting part - being in the wings of the stage with the set in place for the evening production of 'The Turn of the Screw'.  

[image: ]The visit really inspired some of our students to think about all of the roles that make a production a success and think about career opportunities in drama besides performing.  A few weeks later we returned to see the pantomime 'Cinderella' which wowed with special effects and festive cheer.  Thank you to the Queens Theatre and the National Theatre for continuing to offer these opportunities and to our students for representing us so well on both visits.

~ ‘Bugsy Malone’ Rehearsals – Miss Portway, Mrs Allen, Mr McAulay, Mrs Yeomans ~

At the end of September auditions were held for the School Production. 48 students across all year groups have committed to attending rehearsals to 
create this show. The talent and dedication displayed so far has been amazing! Act 1 was completed at the beginning of December and we are now creating Act 2.

We are excited to add our backstage team to the company after the Christmas break to bring the technical elements to the show!


The show will be performed on Wednesday 26th March at 7pm, Thursday 27th March at 6pm and Friday 28th March at 7pm – we look forward to welcoming you into the audience!

***************************************************************************

***************************************************************************
~ Craft and Textile Club – Miss Portway ~ 
[image: ]
This extra-curricular takes place on Tuesdays after-school. This term we have been creating Christmas crafts. We began with sewing Christmas-themed keyrings which truly showed our students creativity. 

We then created button tree ornaments and then personalised our own stockings and made sock snowmen where students could start to develop their sewing skills.  I am excited to see what we create next! 



~ Year 9 Verbatim Theatre – Miss Portway ~ 
[image: ]Year 9 have been studying Verbatim Theatre through the script ‘Too Much Punch For Judy’, where they are exploring the topic of drunk driving. 
There has been lots of character exploration and script analysis this term, as well as working with staging to create unique scenes. 




~ Year 10 Non-Naturalistic Techniques – Miss Portway ~ 

[image: ]Year 10 started the term by exploring non-naturalistic techniques to bring a poem to life. They then explored masks and how this can enhance their physicality of a character. 

[image: ]We are now working on script analysis of ‘Noughts and Crosses’. The talent seen so far in this class is incredible, and we are excited to see what they create next. 





   ****************************************************************************



***************************************************************************

~ Year 11 Component 1 Devising Performances – Miss Portway ~
[image: ]
Year 11 have spent this term creating their Component 1 Devising performances. This has led to many hours of extra rehearsals in order to prepare. They all did fantastically on their exam day Monday 2nd December, we are very proud of the work they created! 

Next term students will be completing their Component 2 Scripted performances; we look forward to seeing what they create. 

~ Black History Month at St Edward's 2024 – Ms Anim ~

[image: ]Throughout the month of October, Year 13 students led this year's Black History Month celebrations. We proudly hosted a range of events and assemblies leading up to the final talent and fashion show, and one of the highlights was an educational talk named ‘Kinks, Coils and Curls’ which focused on the history and portrayal of black hair in society today. 

We are grateful to our panellists, natural haircare Influencer, Abibat and Expert Brand Strategist and Spoken Word Poet, Gabriel Amida for attending to speak with our students about their experiences in their industries. 

We extend our thanks to the teachers who joined us during a Q&A session to speak about their experiences whilst caring for their hair throughout their lives into adulthood, and how this has shaped their identities as black and mixed-race individuals. This was a vital learning opportunity, and all students were all pleased to have received hair care products. Calvin in Year 9 was particularly thrilled as he walked away with the grand prize from our charity raffle: a hamper filled with high quality hair care products.  
 
****************************************************************************



****************************************************************************

We also hosted movie afternoons and engaged students in a range of form-time activities to further develop their knowledge of sickle cell anaemia, a group of inherited disorders that affect haemoglobin and is particularly common in people with African or Caribbean heritage. Students also learnt about unsung inspirational black figures and their vital contributions to black history.  

All events were in aid of charity, and we proudly raised a record breaking £800 to support the work of the African Caribbean Leukaemia Trust (ACLT) and the Sickle Cell Society. On Monday 16th December 2024, we were visited by the ACLT who collected a cheque for the amount raised. All the work carried out was presented to the School Governors and the Trust who commended the efforts and outstanding success of St. Edward’s. We are proud of the continued work taking place across the school each year to decolonise our curriculum.  
 
[bookmark: _Hlk185418688]~ ESU – Ms Anim ~

[image: ]In November, Year 11 students, Hemanth, Muhammad and Josie participated in an annual debate hosted by English Speaking Union (ESU) in Chingford Foundation School. They debated on the effect of building on the green belt in the economy and spoke so effectively while drawing upon their research to support their argument. We are pleased to announce that the students successfully progressed onto the next stage of the debating competition and will take part in heats in January 2025, where they will face Higham's Park School to debate against the introduction of tax on fatty foods. Please join me in wishing our students the very best! 
 
~ Pinsent Masons Visit – Ms Anim ~ 
 
[image: ]On 29th November, seven Year 10 students made history by being the first team from St. Edward's to win the annual Pinsent Masons debate. 

The event was hosted at their head office in Liverpool Street, in conjunction with the youth charity, East London Business Alliance (ELBA). Khamil, Jacob, Ikenna, Wasma, Fatima and Malachi debated for gender neutral toilets being made available in schools. 

Their effective planning and substantive research earned them a place in the final which left all feeling extremely proud. 
 

***************************************************************************   


***************************************************************************

Students had approximately one hour to gather further evidence to inform their presentation in the final motion which was to argue for cases pertaining to young people involving young jurors. This was a display of our students' excellent oracy and debating skills. Their rebuttals, articulation and wit not only entertained the audience but won them the cup. Individual trophies and £1000 will go to the school's debating club. In preparation for this win, the team were supported by our Year 11 senior debaters Hemanth, Muhammad, Josie, Oyinlade and Hana (Year 9). It was truly a jubilant moment for all involved.  
  
~ Jack Petchey Workshop ~ Ms Anim
 
In November, a group of thirty Year 10 students took part in a full-day workshop hosted by Jack Petchey Speak Out. Students spent the day with a specialist trainer who coached them on developing public speaking skills. As they built upon the skills practised in lessons, they worked avidly towards planning, writing and structuring effective speeches on a topic of their choice. The topics chosen ranged from the stigma associated with mental health to the influence of social media on young people.  
 
At the end of the day, five students were chosen as the overall winners of the interschool competition, and all will go on to present their speeches in assemblies in the new year as they compete for a position in the Jack Petchey Speak Out Havering Regional Finals 2025. We wish Malachi, Prosper, Akira, Nevaeh and Shawndee the best as they work hard to prepare for the next stage of the competition. 
 
***************************************************************************  
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***************************************************************************
St Edward’s Academy Term Dates 2024 - 25
(In line with Havering Term Dates)
Autumn Term

Monday 23rd December 2024	CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY
to Friday 3rd January 2025

Spring Term
Monday 6th January 2025		STAFF INSET DAY #3 – SCHOOL CLOSED for students
Monday 17th to				HALF TERM HOLIDAY
Friday 21st February 2025

Monday 24th February 2025		STAFF INSET DAY #4 – SCHOOL CLOSED for students  

Monday 7th to 				EASTER HOLIDAY
Monday 21st April 2025

Summer Term
Monday 5th May 2025			BANK HOLIDAY
Monday 26th May to			HALF TERM HOLIDAY
Friday 30th May 2025

Friday 27th June 2025 			STAFF INSET DAY #5 – SCHOOL CLOSED for students


Tuesday 22nd July 2025		END OF SUMMER TERM – Break Up 

*****************************************************************
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